Kahler Glen Community Association
Board Meeting Minutes

May 25, 2013 – 9 a.m. – at the Event Center and via telephone
The meeting was called to order at the Event Center at  9:04 a.m. by President Mike Wandell.  Also present were Nancy Miller, Carol Pierce, and Dave Thorbeck.  Present by telephone were Dave Reynolds, Jim Farmer, and Kathryn Demeritt.  Mike Wandell declared that a quorum was present.
It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular meeting, 13 April, 2013, as presented.  Passed unanimously.

The Board appreciates the goodwill of those attending our Kahler Glen Community Association Annual Meeting and congratulates the community on an active, respectful and harmonious exchange of views.  The Board would also like to express its appreciation to the community members who were willing to put their names forward as candidates and looks forward to their participation and advice as we undertake the projects of the new year. 

Election of officers:
Dave Thorbeck moved that Mike Wandell be elected president of the Board.  Nancy Miller seconded.  Passed unanimously.

Carol Pierce moved that all of last year’s board officers continue in their position for the coming year.  Jim Farmer seconded.  Passed unanimously.  Elected were Carol Pierce, vice president- communications; John Greiner, vice-president-infrastructure; Nancy Miller, secretary; Jim Farmer, treasurer.

Business:

Carol Pierce reported a discussion with Glenn Week, KGGSR manager, concerning the practice hole as a common area.   She suggested to him that the issue should be formally raised with the Board as a whole.  Reynolds commented that the CA paid for maintenance of the practice green during his term as treasurer, and suggested that a shared definition of ‘common area’ needs to be developed.  Mike reminded the Board that all work is done on a work-order basis through John G, and encouraged Board members to make that reference to the resort manager if issues arose.  Dave Thorbeck moved that Carol Pierce, Nancy Miller and John Greiner set up a meeting with Glenn to discuss common areas, lines of authority, and work order protocols.  Carol Pierce seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Carol Pierce asked about a query by a member concerning a variation in the budget numbers presented in 2012 and the numbers apparently worked from.  Jim Farmer is attempting to contact that member;  the variation arose because of the back-dating of the budget in the early part of 2012 due to the MOU.

Dave Thorbeck thanked Kathryn for volunteering to be the board contact person regarding weed control; he volunteered to assist John G concerning the septic systems and to help Carol Billesbach, who has volunteered to continue as contact person re road maintenance.  Dave Reynolds will continue to focus on finance and assist John G regarding water.
Kathryn reported on her noxious weeds survey.  Dave Reynolds moved that the board authorize the Resort to spray for noxious weeds on the 5 properties with non-responsive owners (identified during the meeting), pay, bill the homeowners by adding the cost to the dues, except that the CA will pay for the spraying of the Shaw-Hatfield lot.  Mike W seconded.  Passed unanimously.  Kathryn commented that at some time, the board needs to discuss the issue of the condition of that lot.  Mike commented that this Board action gives Glenn, as Resort property manager, the responsibility to take action in the matter of weed spraying.  Dave Reynolds reminded that John Greiner should be contacted for a work order.
Plan B:
Mike W commented that key factors are what the community is willing to pay based on what amount the community can borrow and can pay off, and what the appraised value of the golf course land is.  After arriving at a figure, it should be taken to the community and, if approved, take that figure to the Resort as an offer.
Mike reported that he has asked Dave Reynolds, Mike Quinn, Tom Graham, Ted LeVigne, and Gary Marks to be on a committee researching the value of the property, with himself as original chair; and Mike also plans to establish a group to negotiate the ‘pieces and parts’, for example, property, buildings, equipment, possible leaseback.  Jim Farmer expressed particular concerns about the Community Association being in the hospitality business and the road clearing business.  Dave commented that Plan B includes provision for a manager for the Community Association.  Mike commented that income was needed to justify paying the loan.  Mike will ask Gary to re-analyze these aspects (hospitality, road clearing) for a seasonal golf course and a year-round community.

Mike announced that he will meet with the Resort representatives during the first week in June. 
Jim Farmer suggested that the community set all figures at zero, that the debt of the Resort be eliminated, and that the number to eliminate that debt be the community’s offer; services would remain in control of the community, and property values would be protected.  Mike commented that bank willingness to loan would be a constraint on our actions.

Jim suggested that the community would gain the vote, the land, and other items in return for retiring the Resort’s debt; he commented that some costs could be deferred; he expressed concern that the community would be unwilling to pay that amount, and that community issues would remain unresolved.  Carol P assured Jim that there is no desire to short change the resort, and that all are working toward a viable solution for all.  
Jim expressed concern about the appraisal process.  He commented that a financially stable golf course would be a protection to all property values.

Dave R expressed confidence in the plan as it is developing, that external benchmarks are needed, and that recognizing that there will be sacrifice on everyone’s part will go far to supporting the success of the process. 

Mike summarized that there will be two groups, the ‘blue ribbon’ committee dealing with valuation of the property, and the ‘pieces and parts’ committee dealing with particular allotment of parts of the property.

Next meeting will be on June 22 at the Event Center and by telephone; the following meeting will be on July 13.  In general, meetings will be on second Saturdays.

Carol P moved that the meeting be adjourned; Nancy M seconded.  Passed unanimously at 10:21 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Miller, Secretary

KGCA Board
